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PUBLIC NOTICE 
Starting November 29, 2023 through December 1, 2023, The Hualapai Tribal Forestry & Wildland Fire 
Management will be conducting a broadcast burn within Compartment 13 (C-13), and misc. pile prescribed 
burns on the Hualapai Forest, once environmental conditions are suitable.  A general area of the burn unit is 
described below which we ask the public to avoid the areas for your own safety. 

 
• C-1 3, located east of Indian 18 south of Alber's Tank, and within the general vicinity of Sage, 

Buck, and Hog tank, see map attached. 
• Misc. Pile Burns (forest wide), no map attached. 

 
The purpose of the burns is to reduce the hazardous fuel accumulation in Ponderosa pine stands, improve 
forage for wildlife, and return fire to a fire adapted ecosystem. The burns will reduce the potential of 
catastrophic wild fires and restore the fire regime. 

 
In the interest of public safety, roads accessing C- 13 may be closed at times and will remain closed until the 
roadways are safe for public travel. Smoke plumes will be visible from Peach Springs and the surrounding 
area. Smoke may be present and possibly heavy at times on Indian 18 and other secondary roadways. 
Motorists are asked to please slow down and use caution if smoke is encountered.  The duration of heavy 
smoke should end shortly after the burn is complete.  However, light smoke may be visible for up to 3 weeks 
after the burn. 

 
If you have any question or concerns, please contact Dale Glenmore, Fire Management Officer (928.769.2312) 
or Raven Honga., Forestry & Wildland Fire Management Director (928.769.2312).

 

 
 






